
 

From the Principal  
 

 

 

 

 

It was good so see so many fathers and sons at the recent 

Fathers’ Day Breakfast in the Yarangabee Centre.  Many 

thanks to the Parents of Parade committee who joined our 

grounds and maintenance staff in preparing the breakfast. 

 

Congratulations to the cast and crew of the College dramatic 

production of The 39 Steps on a most entertaining 

performance.  Many thanks to the staff from both Parade 

and Mercy Colleges who assisted with such an excellent 

production.    

 

Best wishes to the Parade Cross Country team who 

compete today at Bundoora Park in the ACC competition.  

Results will not be available before this Newsletter is 

produced.  The third term fixtured sports of Basketball, Table 

Tennis, and Hockey come to a successful end this week and 

results will be published in the next Newsletter. 

 

We also look forward next week to the ACCent on Music 

Concert in Hamer Hall with participation from all ACC 

schools in a spectacular music festival.  The large Parade 

contingent has been rehearsing diligently.  Booking details 

are in this newsletter. 

 

I am taking some personal leave for hip replacement surgery 

form 24 September at least until 2 November.  During the 

final term Mr Andy Kuppe will be acting Principal and Mr 

Mark Aiello will be acting Deputy Principal.   

Next term we will welcome to the staff Mr Daniel Crewther, who 

will be taking classes for Mrs Lisa Briant during her family 

leave, and Mr Vin Hedger, who will be replacing a couple of 

staff members on short term leave periods. 

 

The refurbishment work in Waterford Park at the Bundoora 

Campus is nearing completion and we anticipate that the 

facilities will be available for use when next term commences.  

 

Our Year 12 VCE students have their practice examinations 

next week and need to apply themselves to some rigorous 

revision over the term break in preparation for the final 

examinations.   

 

This is the last Newsletter for the term and we hope that the 

break will be a safe and refreshing one for all our students.  

Classes recommence on Monday 8 October.   

 

Dr Denis J Moore cfc 

Principal 

 

Congratulations to the 10A Basketball Team  

who won their Grand Final game 49-39 

No. 16  12 September 2018 



 



 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Teaching & 
Learning 
 

 

 

 

2019 JacPLUS - Jacaranda eTextbook Bundle for 

Years 8 to 10 in 2019 

In 2019, Parade College will continue to use Jacaranda’s 

$110 Digital Bundle as its digital textbook/educational 

resource provider for students in Years 7 to 10.  

 

This Digital Bundle offers great value as it provides access 

to eBooks and companion digital learning products across 

multiple subject areas including Mathematics, Science, 

English, History and Geography on your son’s digital device. 

 

As part of this bundle, your son will receive access to over 

$500 worth of educational product that is required for your 

son for the 2019 school year.  Jacaranda Publishing will add 

all the prescribed eBooks and companion products to your 

child’s existing JacPLUS account.  

 

To ensure that your son’s 2019 school year text books and 

resources are added in time for Parade Headstart Week, 

you are asked to order and pay the $110 online via 

Jacaranda’s payment portal by the 23 September 2018.  

 

Booklists with the balance of items will be available in early 

November and will be required for the commencement of 

the 2019 School Year. 

 

Details on how to pay for the Jacaranda bundle via the 

Jacaranda Payment portal have been emailed to families. If 

you have not received an email please contact Mrs Sheena 

Wright, eLearning Facilitator, on 

sheena.wright@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Your assistance in prompt payment will assist the school in 

the setting up of the resources for the Headstart period in 

December 2018. 

 

Mr Geoff Caulfield 

Assistant Principal - Teaching and Learning 

Music Department News 
 

 

 

 

 

 

ACC ‘ACCent on Music’ Concert – Hamer Hall, 

Tuesday 18 September 

The major music event of the year featuring musicians from 

all twelve ACC schools is coming up next Tuesday 18 

September at Hamer Hall.  All Parade musicians are aware 

of their involvement and commitments.  The schedule of 

rehearsals and performances is as follows: 

 

Sunday 16 September - 9.00am to 2.00pm 

All Combined Ensembles -  Mazenod College 

Buses depart Parade at 9.00am sharp 

 

Tuesday 18 September - All Day Rehearsal 

Hamer Hall, Melbourne 

BYO Lunch and money for dinner at Southbank 

Buses depart Parade at 7.45am sharp 

Evening concert start at 7.00pm 

Parents take their sons home post-concert 

 

Please ensure you have completed the various CareMonkey 

notifications.  Contact Martin.Macaulay@parade.vic.edu.au 

if you have any questions. 

 

Tickets are available online at  

http://www.accmelb.com.au/tickets/ 

 

Spring Music Concert – 

Monday 29 October  

Advanced Notice 

Classroom Music students and the 

Year 7 Honours Band will be 

performing at the Spring Music 

Concert, in the Rivergum Theatre 

on Monday 29 October starting at 

7.00pm. 

 

Mr Martin Macaulay 

Director of Music 

mailto:sheena.wright@parade.vic.edu.au
mailto:Martin.Macaulay@parade.vic.edu.au
http://www.accmelb.com.au/tickets/


 



 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Organisation 
 

 

 

 

2019 College laptop allocation for Years 7 and 10 

students 

Parents will be aware of the College’s transition from iPad to 

laptops for Years 7 and 10 students.  In support of students 

and their families, the College will supply each 2019 Year 7 

and Year 10 student with a College laptop device for their 

individual use at the commencement of 2019.   

 

This fully supported program will allow our students to 

continue their learning and advancement with an individual 

laptop device and will conclude our rollout to one to one-

laptop devices and finalise our iPad program.   The costs of 

the device will be offset through a subsidised Levy over the 

three-year period of the device.  

 

Please note the College does not make available fully 

supported BYOD programs.  

 

More information will be provided to incoming Year 7 

parents later in November as part of the enrolment package 

and to the Year 9 students moving into Year 10 in 2019 in 

an information package sent out at the end of the year. 

 

If parents have a specific query, please direct your enquiries 

to the following email address: Laptops@parade.vic.edu.au  

 

Daily support for your son’s laptop learning device 

The College has recently noticed an increase in repairs 

required to student’s College laptop devices.  

 

Parents can support their son’s use of this valuable learning 

device with the following tips and guidelines. 

 

• Laptops should be turned off and placed on charge each 

evening at the conclusion of homework so that they are 

fully charged for the next day. 

• Laptops should be used on a desk area with good 

ventilation for school work.  Students should not operate 

their device in a bed or an area of poor ventilation as this 

can overheat the device and damage it. 

• Laptops should be carried in the supplied protective case 

at all times and not used whilst travelling on public 

transport or in public spaces.  

• The College laptop device is a learning tool and not to be 

used for games or non-authorised activities. 

 

Other tips and guidelines for laptop use and care are 

included in the student’s planner.  If students have any 

queries regarding their device they can speak with their Tutor 

Teacher each morning or see the IT service desk at recess 

and lunchtimes in the Nash Learning Centre. 

 

2019 new Learning Management System at Parade 

College 

In 2018 the College reviewed a number of the 

communication tools it uses, including the College Webpage 

and our Learning Management System.  As a result of this 

review, parents will note a number of exciting advances in 

2019.  The College Webpage will be updated to provide 

clearer communication and easier access to a number of 

links within the community.  

 

The College is in the process of making a transition across to 

a new Portal and interactive Learning Management System 

called Simon Schools. This is an exciting step as it will 

enable parents to interact directly with the College and their 

sons teachers via the Portal or the Parent Access Module 

(PAM).  

 

As Simon is rolled out in 2019, parents will be able to interact 

and rationalise attendance and learning information, 

booklists and learning resources, update medical and 

excursion details and make bookings for events such as 

Parent Teacher Interviews through the one Portal or App via 

their phone.  Simon will offer students and parents more 

efficient and consistent access to the College and the day to 

day interactions in their sons education.  

 

Log in details and support information will be sent out via 

email and through this Newsletter later this year and early in 

2019. 

 

Mr Michael Callanan 

Assistant Principal - Organisation 

mailto:Laptops@parade.vic.edu.au


 

From the Registrar  
 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 2020 Enrolments are now closed 

A reminder that applications for Year 7 2020 are now closed 

and any applications received will be considered as late.   

 

If you have a son currently at the College you are still 

required to submit an application for any younger siblings.    

 

Please contact me urgently on 9468-3304 or email 

registrar@parade.vic.edu.au to obtain a Prospectus and 

application form.  

 

Academy Uniforms 

The uniform shop at each campus will be closed during the 

school holidays and will re-open during the first week of 

Term 4.   

 

If you are needing to purchase uniform items during that 

time you will need to visit their shop at 238 Wolseley Place, 

Thomastown.   

 

Mrs Angela O’Connor  

Registrar 

 

ACADEMY UNIFORMS 

238 Wolseley Place 

Thomastown 

9460 8011 

9.00am to 5.00pm Monday to Friday 

9.00am to 12 Noon Saturday 

Year 8 MAV Maths Games 
Day 
 

 

 

 

On Wednesday 29 September, eight parade boys (pictured 

below) and Mr Elmore headed off to Penleigh and Essendon 

Grammar School (PEGS) to take part in a maths games 

competition.  

Parade students competed in two teams of four 

 

Many schools around Melbourne attended the event, it was 

fully packed and a lot of fun. There were many problems to 

be solved and games to play with our opponents. The whole 

day was amazing.  

 

Our teams came out in 27th place and 31st place, and we 

were proud of our efforts  

 

Hasheal Perera  

Year 8 L17 

mailto:registrar@parade.vic.edu.au


 

‘The Stones’ 
 

 

 

 

 

On 14 August, the Year 8 cohort watched a play by Zeal 

Productions named ‘The Stones”.  This was part of our RE 

unit about Morality and Justice.   

 

The play featured two teenage boys who made several 

wrong decisions which lead to them being charged with 

manslaughter.  The boys were throwing rocks at cars on a 

freeway when one rock killed a driver.  This was based on a 

true event which happened in 1994. 

 

The actors/writers had done a lot of research about the case 

and other similar cases to construct this play.  They included 

references to actions teenage boys were familiar with, which 

enhanced the audience’s connection with the plot.   

 

The play focused on the two boys’ emotions as they faced 

the consequences of their actions. The actors also did a 

great job of switching roles between being the boys and 

detectives.  The characters of the detectives were 

interesting as they had to balance between being tough on 

and kind to the boys. 

 

Pictured above Year 8 students with the actors L-R:  

Dylan Veljanovski T16, Denver Graziano T15, William Dawson H15, 

and Matthew Ribera H16  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The actors from Zeal Theatre Company mid-performance  

 

At the end of the day, the significant message of the play 

was to make good decisions and have an informed moral 

conscience when making decisions. These decisions cause 

something called the ‘ripple effect’ which means that one 

person’s actions can cause pain or happiness to a whole 

community of people. 

 

The play was very enjoyable and it gave us a lot to think 

about.  

 

Dulara Chandrasekera, Year 8 H13 

Kavika Palletenne, Year 8 L15 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thinking of working in the 

Construction Industry? 

 

A CI Card is required for any work on 

constructions sites in Victoria. 

 

Parade College offers complete training 

for the Construction Industry Card 

across two evenings. 

 

We are currently accepting expressions of 

interest for our next training group, which 

will be held in Term 4 

 

Please register your interest by calling 

Parade College RTO Executive Officer  

Tony McKay on 9468-3300, or by email 

 

tony.mckay@parade.vic.edu.au 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Call for Expression of Interest 
to join the College Board 

In 2018 
  

Parade College is a member of the national body of 

Catholic schools known as  

Edmund Rice Education Australia (EREA).   

 

Parade College, in common with these schools, takes 

its inspiration from Br Edmund Rice, founder of the 

Christian Brothers.  The values of the College are 

enshrined in the Charter for Edmund Rice Schools,  

and in the College Mission Statement. 

  

The College aims to help young men grow into well 

rounded individuals who will make a meaningful 

contribution to society.  In a vibrant learning 

community, students are encouraged to explore and 

develop their talents to the fullest and aim for 

excellence in all endeavours. 

  

Those appointed to EREA School Boards are highly 

committed and motivated persons, who are able to 

work effectively as part of a team.  Appointees are 

provided with a range of supportive processes and 

materials and will be required to participate in an 

Induction Program for new Board Members. 

  

A position on the Parade College Board will become 

vacant in 2018, and expressions of interest are invited 

from suitably qualified members of the  

Parade community. 

  

Further information can be obtained by writing to  

Dr Denis J Moore cfc 

principal@parade.vic.edu.au  

mailto:tony.mckay@parade.vic.edu.au


 

Pathways boys lend a 
hand 
 

 

 

 

This term the Year 10 Pathways boys have had the chance 

to spend Wednesday afternoons helping with a gardening 

project at Sacred Heart Primary School, Preston.   

 

‘Sacred Heart’s Gardening Project’ is going to transform 

their playground into a beautiful garden and veggie patch.  

In order to prepare sections of the garden for planting the 

Year 10 boys have been doing some of the heavy digging 

and preparation of the ground. 

 

Here are a few comments from the Year 10 boys about their 

experience. 

 

It was a good day to be outside because it was not too hot 

or too cold so that made the experience a lot more 

enjoyable.  It was fun going during school time and seeing 

all the kids.  Zac Vaiano L10 

 

I enjoyed the experience and would definitely help again.  I 

liked trying something different and helping out the school 

kids.  Daniel Quattrone L10 

 

Helping at Sacred Heart with the gardening was a great 

experience I enjoyed moving the dirt and talking with some 

of the kids there.  Alex Romano T10 

 

The activities consisted of pulling weeds, turning soil and 

making compost, the experience was enjoyable as we got to 

be the first group to attend the primary school.  I thought our 

group did a great job and set a high standard for the other 

groups.  Matthew Bruno B10 

 

Mr Joe Herran 

VCAL Convenor 

 

 

Above: Matthew Bruno B10 

Below: Alex Romano T10 

Below: Daniel Quattrone L10 



 

From the Director of  
Ministry  

 

 

 

 

Prefect Retreat 2018 

How many experiences can one group fit into a day?  A 

group of forty-seven aspiring prefects may well have asked 

this question on Thursday 30 August as they moved from 

one inspiring and challenging activity to another.   

 

The day began with a session with Br Damien Price who 

encouraged the students to be the best version of 

themselves they can be, as what they have to offer is 

unique.  He also had each student read out the names of an 

Old Paradian (some from a very long time ago) and of a 

Year 7 student for 2019, encouraging them to understand 

the historical and traditional context in which they want to be 

leaders.   

 

The morning continued with a walk over to the Botanical 

Gardens where an Aboriginal Heritage Tour deepened our 

understanding of how the First Australians lived, and of their 

connection to the land.  It also strengthened our resolve to 

be leaders who wish to work towards Reconciliation. 

 

After lunch at Federation Square we split into two groups for 

a tour of the National Gallery or a seminar at the Big Issue.  

Both of these experiences stretched us to see things from 

different perspectives and to tap into the artistic creativity, 

generosity and compassion that are essential to good 

leadership teams.  

 

Mass at St Francis was a good way to say Grace before we 

dispersed for dinner at Melbourne Central, where Mr 

Laverack humbly performed ten burpees for being late.  

 

Our day ended at Cinema Nova with the film Human Flow, 

which invited us to dive into our deepest humanity, where 

we know that all people are equal and are unique and 

precious in the eyes of God.  We witnessed that over 60 

million people are displaced from their homes today, the 

highest number since World War Two.   

A traditional smoking ceremony to acknowledge the traditional 

owners of the land and for cleansing  

 

The group in front of the Bluestone Pile in Victoria Street 

 

Leadership at Parade is about raising awareness of such 

injustices and about doing our bit to create a world of peace 

and hope. 

 

The retreat ended on Friday with a liturgy at the old 

Bluestone Pile in Victoria St.   

 

The way the students ran our final liturgy  leaves me in no 

doubt that we are in very good hands for next year.  I don’t 

know which students will be voted for as Captains, Vice 

Captains, House Captains or Prefects, but I do know that 

they will be exceptional young men. 



 

Solidarity Walk 2018 

A big thank you to the Parade community who so 

generously supported our Jubilee Solidarity Walk this year.  

 

The funds are still being counted, but the Prefects are 

confident that we will reach our target of $50,000 for the 

Comboni Sisters’ Hospital in Nzara South Sudan. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Above: Br Moore congratulating some of the students who raised 

over $200 each: Harrison Reid Yr7 H16, Karl Rigoni Yr7 T14, Joel 

Benny Yr8 T14, Matthew Collier Yr7 L17, Elias Nessis Yr7 L19, 

Isaac Borg Yr7 B19, Jake Smith Yr7 L17, Matthew Casamento Yr12 

H07, and Shaun Spiteri Yr11 L05. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Above: Joel Benny Yr8 T14,  

winner of the PC for his fundraising efforts  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As a Catholic school in the Edmund Rice tradition, giving 

from what we have is so important as is standing in solidarity 

with those whose life circumstances prevent them from 

reaching their full potential.  

 

Mrs Kylie Kuppe 

Director of Ministry 



 

From the Director of  
High Performance Sport 

 

 

 

 

Term 3 and 4 ACC Team Photos 

The Parade ACC Sports Team photos for Term 3 and 4 

sports will be developed from the students’ individual portrait 

photo taken at the beginning of the year.  

 

To ensure all students who represent the College are truly 

acknowledged, students are asked to check team/squad 

lists which are posted on the Sports Noticeboard above the 

Senior Canteen (Bundoora Campus) and on the Sports 

Noticeboard (Preston Campus).  

 

If a student represented a team, but their name is not 

included on the team list, then they must see Mr Gaut 

(Bundoora) or Mr Watson (Preston) by Friday September 

21st.   

 

The following team/squad lists are posted on the 

noticeboard. 

 

ACC Basketball– Years’ 7 to 12 

ACC Hockey – Years’ 7 to 12 

ACC Table Tennis – Years’ 7 to 12 

ACC Cross Country – Years’ 7 to 12 

Clay Target Shooting 

Snow Sports 

ACC Tennis – Years’ 7 to 10 

ACC Volleyball – Years’ 7 to 10 

ACC Cricket – Years’ 7 to 10 

 

Victorian All Schools Mountain Bike 

Championships 

On Sunday 26 August, five Parade students competed in 

the third of the four-part 2018 Victorian All Schools Mountain 

Bike Series which was held at the You Yangs.  

 

All boys were competing in their first organised race and 

‘saddled up’ in the U/15 Novice event.  A field of over thirty 

riders took to the start line to compete in the four lap, 13.6k 

race.  

 

Above L-R: Zac Del Zoppo Yr8 H18, Harry Chalker Yr7 H20, 
Sebastian Butler-Suarez Yr7 T20, and Jude Fletcher Yr7 H13 

Below: Ethan Snell Yr8 H13 in action 

 

All boys rode extremely well, with Year 7 student Jude 

Fletcher H13 being the highest place Parade student 

finishing fifth.   

 

Congratulations to all students on their performance, as this 

may have ignited their interest to compete in more events. 

 

2018 Victorian Water Polo Secondary School Cup 

On Tuesday 28 August, three Parade students, (pictured to 

left of opposite page, left to right) Blake Smith (Yr8 T13), 

William Schofield (Yr7 L18) and Christian Schofield (Yr9 

L12) competed in the 2018 Victorian Water Polo Secondary 

Schools Cup.   

 



 

Organised by Water Polo Victoria, the boys played for the 

Melbourne Composite team, consisting of students outside 

the APS/GSV/AGSV sector.  Christian played in Division 1 

and his composite team were defeated by Haileybury in the 

final, whilst Blake and William competed in Division Two for 

the Melbourne composite team.  

 

Below: The boys in action 

Thanks also to Mrs. Anna Schofield for assisting the boys 

on the day. 

 

Boys excel on the Sporting Field 

Congratulations to the following students on their 

outstanding sporting achievements. 

 

Jayden Carr Yr10 H05 

3rd in the 100m Butterfly and 4th in the 

200m Butterfly in the 15 year age 

group at Victorian Age Swimming 

Championships 

 

Max Tricarico Yr11 L05 

Represented Victoria at the Australian 

Bocce Championships where he broke 

the Australian record in the U/18 

Progressive event.  Max will now 

represent Australia in the upcoming 

Bocce World Championships which 

will be held in China later this year.  

 

 

Flynn McMahon Yr11 L05 

2
nd

 in the 50m Freestyle in the 17/18 

year age group at the Victorian Age 

Swimming Championships. 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Phillip Gaut 

Director of High Performance Sport 



 

Stella Fella 2018 
 

 

 

 

 

This year, in Edmund Rice schools all 

across Australia, Stella Fella Day ran 

on Friday 31 August.  Not only was it an 

opportunity to don a bowtie for the day, 

it was a chance to wear a symbol that 

represents what a good man is and 

what a good man does. 

 

Stella Fella Day is not about raising money for a cause, but 

about educating ourselves and raising awareness in our 

community.  It’s about sending the message that we stand 

in solidarity with those who experience discrimination or 

inequality, with a particular emphasis on the treatment of 

women who are far more likely to be victims of domestic 

violence, sexual assault or “image-based violence”.  

 

Statistics show that:  

 

 one in three women have experienced physical and/

or sexual violence perpetrated by someone known to 

them;  

 on average in Australia, one woman is killed every 

week by a current or former partner;  

 domestic and family violence is the principle cause of 

homelessness for women and their children; and 

 one in three young people aged 16-19 years report 

an experience of image-based abuse.  

 

These are criminal acts that need to be prevented from 

occurring in the first place, and it is acknowledged that 

violence against women starts with the smaller or “low level” 

types of discrimination towards women.  

 

We at Parade challenge these types of discrimination with 

Stella Fella.  

 

So what are the more “low level” examples of discrimination 

and lesser-treatment of women?  We ask ourselves:  

 

 At home, do we contribute to the running of our 

houses in a way that is equal between the genders – 

are the chores like vacuuming the floors, cooking 

and hanging out the washing left to the women and 

girls in our houses, or are they shared by the men 

who live there too?  

 

 When our mothers, grandmothers, aunties and 

female teachers speak to us, do we listen and show 

the same respect to them as we do when our fathers, 

grandfather, uncles or male teachers speak to us?  

 

 Is our choice of language and the way we speak 

about women respectful and honouring the dignity 

that girls and women (just like boys and men) have 

the right to? 

 

Stella Fella Day is a call to remind us that we must strive to 

be Stella (or excellent) in our treatment of others, no matter 

their gender – because all people are worthy of respect and 

dignity.  

 

And around Stella Fella, may we not just be aware of 

gender inequality, but a part of a solution. 

 

James Chesterman  

Year 12, B04 



 

Captains Report 
 

 

 

 

 

Term 3 Hughes News 

Term 3 has been a very busy but productive time for all 

Hughes students at Parade.  Solidarity walk was a massive 

success with each student raising at least $10 or higher, 

and it is my pleasure to announce that Noah Catalano of 

H03 was the student who raised the largest sum.   

 

Whilst this special event was run to raise funds for the 

Comboni Sisters Hospital in South Sudan, it also allowed 

students to tour the environment around our school. The 

enjoyment of the walk and beauty of the parks allowed our 

boys some time out to reflect on their personal journeys and 

admire the great facilities they have access to. 

 

The following week, the College held the annual ‘Stella 

Fella’ Day. Our ‘Stella Fella’ House Assembly was a 

particularly special one as Mrs Monica Crowe was invited to 

be a guest speaker.  

 

Mrs Crowe is the wife of the late Paul Crowe, a former 

Hughes Tutor Teacher and ‘Stella Fella’ who passed away 

in 2016.  Her humbling presence lit a spark in the boys, who 

listened with great interest in her recall of how Mr Crowe 

was such a fine example of a true ‘Stella Fella’.  Mrs Crowe 

was amazed and moved by the number of boys who knew 

Mr Crowe and his love of the Collingwood Football Club.  

 

The bow ties worn by everyone on the day highlighted the 

support given to families and victims of human trafficking 

and abuse. Two Hughes students James Stockwell Year 12 

H04 and Maxwell Callahan Year 8 H16 also received the 

‘Paul Crowe Stella Fella Award’ for their outstanding efforts 

in being Stella Fellas!   

 

While 2018 is quickly passing, Term 4 welcomes our 

promising and ambitious Hughes prefects alike to set the 

foundation for a phenomenal 2019. 

 

Kamalakar Ravi 

Hughes House Captain 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pictured above L-R: Kamalakar Ravi H06 (Hughes House Captain), 

Mr Lucas Drew (Hughes Lower House Leader),  

Anthony Fernando H08 (Hughes House Vice Captain), and  

Mr Jacob Williams (Hughes Upper House Leader) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pictured above: Mrs Marisa Cora H11 Tutor Teacher  

and Joel Fitzgerald Year 9 H11 

 

 

Pictured above: Mrs Monica Crowe with students  

from Hughes House – Stella Fella Day 2018 



 

House Report 
 

 

 

 

 

Term 3 Bodkin News 

 

Our Term 3 Bodkin House Assembly was held on Friday 

31st August with a special focus on Stella Fella week. It was 

a great opportunity for our students and staff to unite and 

say ‘yes’ to inclusive, respectful and harmonious relations 

and attitudes towards women and ‘no’ to violence and all 

forms of abusive behaviour. 

 

Bodkin students were acknowledged for Stella 

Fella behaviour. Although there were many worthy 

recipients, one member of each Tutor Group was 

recognised for displaying important qualities such 

as being courteous, respectful and kind. 

 

In addition, three students were presented with a Paul 

Crowe Stella Fella award. Matthew Poggi Year 9 B19, 

Harrison McAlinden Year 9 B16, and Michael Udovicic Year 

12 B06, were acknowledged for exemplary Stella Fella 

behaviour towards their peers and teachers; the sort of 

‘gentlemanly’ behaviour that former teacher Paul Crowe 

always modelled to students. 

 

Year 10 students Sam Bullock B03 and Alex Scicluna B06 

were presented with certificates for their nominations for 

ADF Leadership Awards.  

 

A further six Year 12 students were recognised for their 

nominations for the Caltex Leadership Awards. 

Congratulations to Miguel Ang B08, James Chesterman 

B04, Michael Udovicic B06, Gianni Perre B08, Daniel 

Rischitelli B04, and Julian Favero B09.  

 

A special mention to Year 7 student Isaac Borg B19 who 

raised over $200 for the Solidarity Walk. Amazing effort 

Isaac! 

 

Mr Cameron Elmore 

Bodkin Lower House Leader 

Above: Bodkin Tutor Group Stella Fella Awards  

 

Pictured left L-R Michael Udovicic B06 and Harrison McAlinden 

B16.  Pictured right L-R Sam Bullock B03 and Alex Scicluna B06  
 

Pictured above L-R: Michael Udovicic B06, Gianni Perre B08, 

James Chesterman B04, and Miguel Ang B08 



 

2018 Subaru Interschools 
Snowsports 
Championships 
 

 

 

The Subaru Australian Interschools Championships brings 

together the best young snowsports athletes in the country. 

Competitors are given the opportunity to represent their 

school and State and to compete for an Australian title. 

 

To participate in the Championships, competitors must finish 

in the top fifteen in their discipline to qualify from their State 

Championships. 

 

Following Parade’s campaign this year at the Victorian 

Interschools Championships at Mt. Buller, where sixteen of 

our boys participated, one our students successfully made it 

through to the Nationals to be held at Perisher in NSW.  

Congratulations to Tom Neylon Yr12 L05 pictured above 

 

Tom Neylon Year 12 L05 was excited to even make it into 

the top 24’ after his first run, but his second run gained him 

a place in the top 15 and earned himself a spot on the 

Victorian Team.  Tom will compete in the Boarder Cross 

event to be held on Sunday 9 September. 

Above and below: some of the students from  

Parade’s 2018 Snowsport Team 

 

Parade has fielded a team for the past 29 years at the Vic-

torian level and it has been over 20 years since we have 

had a team member tackle the Nationals – a proud moment 

indeed and we wish Tom every success! 

  

Mr Jim Seymour 

Snowsports Coordinator 



 

Parents of Parade (POP) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

POP Mega Raffle Winners 

Congratulations to the following winners of the POP Mega 

Raffle drawn at the Father’s Day Breakfast on 29 August.  

The raffle was a great success and funds raised will assist 

with Eddies Brekky Van and other community initiatives. 

 

1st Prize – 2019 Tuition Fees 

Viviane Borges Rodrigues  

 

2nd Prize - $500 Academy Uniforms Voucher 

Alida Galati 

 

3rd Prize - $250 Academy Uniforms Voucher 

Leo Limoni 

 

Life Members Luncheon 

The bi-annual Life Members Luncheon was held on 

Wednesday 5 September in the Yarangabee Centre, where 

members were treated to a lovely lunch prepared by the 

Year 12 Hospitality students.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Pinella Lo Presti and Veronica Spiteri 

who were inducted as the 2018 Life Members.   

 

Thank you to Br Moore for his continued support of the 

event and to all staff who assisted in providing the ladies 

with a wonderful experience. 

 

Thank you 

Thank you to parents who assisted with the canteen at the 

recent drama production, The 39 Steps, presented by 

Parade College and Mercy College.  Your assistance at 

these events supports the Performing Arts Faculty and 

development of talent in this area. 

 

POP Meeting—All Welcome! 

Our next meeting will be held on Wednesday 12 

September at 7.30pm in the Hickey Foyer at Bundoora. 

 

Stay informed with POP app  

Please download the POP app and keep up to date with 

meeting dates, events and activities as well as contact 

information.  

 

Download the POP app  

>> Apple iOS     Android    

 

Jeff Warke  

President Parents of Parade 

0409 174 208 

pop@parade.vIc.edu.au 

https://itunes.apple.com/au/app/parents-of-parade/id927835873?mt=8
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.paradefathers&hl=en


 

Calendar 

The following important dates in the College calendar 

can also be found on our website under the ‘News’ tab 

10-21 September Year 11 & Pathways (ERPP) Work 

Experience 

12 September * VCE Music Trial Recitals with VCAA 

Examiner, Rivergum Theatre 

 * ACC Cross Country, 10.00am-

2.00pm, Bundoora Park 

 * OPA Luncheon 

 * Year 8 Paradian Spelling Challenge, 

P3&4 College Hall 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

 * POP Meeting, 7.30pm Hickey Foyer 

13 September * Year 7/8 Sport Finals 

14-18 September Lake Mungo Immersion 

14 September * Unit 3&4 Trial Exams Commence 

 * Year 10 Assembly P4 

 * Year 10 Ball, 7.00pm The Centre, 

Ivanhoe 

15-28 September Takada Homestay Exchange 

15-30 September African Immersion 

17 September * Yom Kippur begins 

 * Units 3&4 Trial Exams—no regular 

VCE Year 12 classes all week 

 * Old Paradians Executive Mee4ting, 

7.30pm Hickey Foyer 

18 September * Yom Kippur ends 

 * Preston Family School Tour 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

19 September * Strategic Planning Committee 

Meeting 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

21 September * VCE Trial Exams end 

 * House Activities P4 

 * Term 3 ends 

23 September * Spring Equinox 

24 September * Finance Committee Meeting 7.30pm 

6 October * Class of 1978 Reunion 

7 October * Daylight Savings commences 

8 October * Term 4 commences 

 * Board Meeting, 7.15pm Boardroom 

9 October * Year 9/10 Sport 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

10 October * ACC Junior & Intermediate Chess 

Tournament at Parade 

 * OPA Luncheon 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

 * Year 11 Camp Assembly P1&2 

 * POP Meeting 7.30pm Boardroom 

11 October * Year 7/8 Sport 

 * Year 12 Media Screening 6.30-8.00pm, 

Rivergum Theatre 

12 October * House Assemblies 

 * OPA College 50 Year Celebrations 

13 October * Saturday Detention 

15 October * Feast of St Teresa of Avila 

 * Bundoora Family School Tour 

 * ACC Junior Golf Tournament, Northern 

Golf Club 

 * OPA Executive Meeting, 7.30pm 

Boardroom 

16 October * Year 9/10 Sport 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

17 October * Year 12 Breakfast, 8.00am Greening 

Auditorium 

 * Year 12 Guest Speaker P1&2 

 * Homework Club 3.15-4.30pm 

 * Year 9 Students “ATTEND’ Assembly 

18 October * Diwali Starts 

 * Strategic Planning Committee Meeting 

7.30am 

 * Preston Family School Tour 

 * Year 7/8 Sport 

 * Year 12 Activities and Liturgy 




